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DRAFT- 12/3/2009 
FINAL –12/10/2009
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

November 12, 2009
	Introduction   
    and
Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:05 p.m.  Vice President, Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at the Desert Trail Elementary School Cafeteria.  
     Members present:  

     Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Manuela Huerta and Maria Saenz.  
     Members absent: 

     Jennifer Viramontes 

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and New Mexico Pledge was led by the Desert Trail Elementary Choir.  Mrs. Huerta read the Mission Statement.

	Superintendent's 
Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:  
           Superintendent Nava introduced Desert Trail Principal, Pat Martinez.  Mrs. Martinez welcomed everyone to Desert Trail Elementary School.  Mrs. Martinez introduced choir teacher Glenna Poet. The choir performed a special rendition to salute the flag, first grader Gabriela Deleon sang Starlight Star Bright, and Luis Maldonado sang as soloist Forever Friends.  Mrs. Martinez extended an invitation to everyone to join the students on their walk or run on December 11, 2009.  
           Superintendent Nava introduced District Athletic Director Bump Elliot.  Mr. Elliott reported to the board that he was there to present plaques and recognize the schools that raised the most money during the Tough Enough to Wear Pink Campaign.  Claudia Perez representing Sunland Park Elementary accepted the plaque for the elementary that raised the most money.  Chaparral Middle School Principal Muela accepted the plaque for the middle school that raised the most money.  Chaparral High School Principal, Mr.Diggs, accepted the plaque for the high school with most money raised.  

           Ray Lara presented to Blue Cross Blue Shield representative, Tom Kellner, a scrap book put together by the Parent Outreach Ambassadors, who were instrumental in distributing to all of the elementary schools the six pallets of Back to School Supplies collected by BCBS employees.  The scrap book contains thank you letters from the students as well as pictures of the students at the schools receiving the supplies.  

           Superintendent Nava read a memo from Cindy Guntske of the Center for Education and Study of Diverse Population at NM Highlands.  Ms. Guntske thanks Gloria Cabral, Luz Palomino, Roxanne Porras, Marisela Quesada, Jerry Ibarra, Faustino Perez, Jose Sandoval and coordinator Ray Lara for their outstanding presentations at the Back to School Family and Youth Leadership Institute. Ms. Guntske praised the outreach ambassadors as a model of effective practices. 
           Superintendent shared with the Board that Dona Ana County was looking for a representative for the 2010 Census Board of Directors.         

	
	 B. President Viramontes - absent  

	Board Member’s Reports
	 C. Board Members – 

     Craig Ford thanked Mr. Elliot for all that he does for the District.  Mr. Ford said that the third annual CHS homecoming parade continues to grow with a lot of participation from the community.  
      Mr. Ford said the SBA presentations are going well.

Manuela Huerta extended thanks to Mrs. Martinez and DTE for hosting the meeting.  She expressed her thanks to the choir teacher. 
      Daniel Castillo said he had been able to attend some of the SBA presentations. Mr. Castillo said his 6th grade teacher had made an impression on him as some of our teachers are making an impression on the students.       

     

	
	      Maria Saenz expressed how much she enjoys attending meetings in Chaparral. She thanked Ms. Martinez for hosting the board meeting.  Ms. Saenz said she had attended a GHS volleyball game, which she enjoyed.  She attended the GHS homecoming bonfire also and congratulated Mr. Chambers for a great job.  Ms. Saenz welcomed Student Representative, Sandra Flickinger.  


	Student Representative
	 D. Student Representative, Sandra Flickinger, is an 11th grader at CHS and as a member of the Student Leadership Council she reported that they are looking at re-opening the math homework hotline.  She also mentioned they took a survey on how many students participate in afterschool extracurricular activities and how many know about those activities. Sandra also stated that the Leadership Council is looking into starting a recycling program.   She also reported that CHS had a Veteran’s Day Program to thank the Veterans for serving their country.  


	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information with no   action required.                                         

	School Board Minutes   
	4.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for the October 22, 2009 board meeting.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.      

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	5. Ms. Saenz made a motion to modify the agenda by switching item 8A and 8B, so that they can be in proper order.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.      

	Consent                  Agenda
	6.  Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	77.  Open Forum:  None 



	 
	 8.  Action Items:    

	Proclamation of Special School Bond Election
	A. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Proclamation for the Special School Bond Election.   Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Bond Resolution Authorizing and Directing School Election Procedures
	B. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Bond Resolution Authorizing and Directing School Election Procedures.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Collective Bargaining Agreement – Revisions and Appendix A & B
	     C.   Ms. Saenz made a motion to table the Collective Bargaining Agreement with the Revisions and Appendix A & B.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	District Level Alternative Licensure Program Agreement
	D.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the District Level Alternative Licensure Program Agreement.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously. 

	
	 9.  Discussion Items:   

	Monthly Budget Report For The Month Ended September 30 , 2009
	A. Steve Suggs, Associate Supt. for Finance presented information from the Monthly Budget Report for the month of September 30, 2009.  

	Upcoming Events:


	B. Ms. Nava announced that four of the board members would be attending the NMSBA Convention in Albuquerque on December 5 and 6, 2009.

	Pre-Registration Handbook
	C. Associate Superintendent, Yvonne Lozano, presented the board with information for the 2010-2011 pre-registration handbook which is being placed on the districts website.  The handbook will include changes to the graduation requirements for the class of 2012.  

	Closed Session 
	10.  Mr. Castillo made the motion to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:06 p.m.   

	Reconvene


	11.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:20 p.m.   

	Adjourned
	       Mr. Castillo made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m.   
                     


 SUBMITTED BY:



        APPROVED BY:

  

____________________________________
        ______________________________________
Maria E. Saenz, School Board Secretary
    
        Jennifer Viramontes, School Board President
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